June 12,2022 Meeting

Pat called meeting to order at 1:20 PM

Bob Sabino led the pledge of alligence

Pat thanked Bill and Donna Jesse for hosting the meeting

Pat announced the June birthdays and anniversaries

Sunshine Report Lucille stated she sent cards to Walter, Judy and Bob Heissler and
MelL Ramass Who is back in the hospital due to a bad stent. Donna stated that Walter is
having reconstructive surgery and is still staying at his daughters in Maryland. Rich
stated that Mike Meehan went in for a stent also.

Minutes: May minutes were read by Toni Sabino

Treasury Report: Steve read the treasury report. Opening balance $2,632.71, income
$42.00, expense $1,033.88, closing balance, $1,640.83. CD Opening balance

$28,077.00, Closing balance $29,717.83. Steve mentioned the focus of the monies is
to spend it, we have five years with present balance.

CTCI: Toni stated that only the convention is being spoken about, Donna stated that
they are the only NJORTC members driving to the convention. Pat stated we are not
sending any money to the convention especially because we don’t know who is running
it.

Correspondence: Lois said there isn’t any.

Newsletter: Paul stated he is putting it together so send him anything you would like in
it.

Website: Pat made some changes to the site, Roster had some changes, pictures of
the spring cruise were added, Rich Russo stated that the tribute to Joanne was great.

Facebook: Paul stated that there are many hits on page, spring cruise pictures were
placed on it.

Membership: Paul gave out six applications between Memorial day and the car show
at the Elks




Old Business:

Pat explained how important it is to hold a meeting when it is your turn, if you can’t hold
a meeting on the month that you were assigned to you can switch with someone else, if
you don’t hold a meeting and don’t get in contact with Arlene or Toni you are considered
out of the club.

Pat spoke about spring cruise, 23 people attended, 3 birds went even though rain was
predicted, Sue did a great job. Fall cruise was discussed.

Donna spoke about grill plaques, she spoke with the person who might be able to make
them. She sent all information to him.

Jackie Werner spoke about the picnic, she has the signs and a game from last year, the
picnic is on August 14th at Schooleys Mountain..

Pat thanked everyone who attended the car show at Ridgefield park Elks, a lot of
donations were given.

Boonton cruise night doing great, about 150 to 200 cars are there.

Bob Notar announced that there will be a motor bike run on June 26 in honor of his sons
friend who passed away last year, all proceeds will be donated to St Jude.

50/50 was won by Jackie in the amount of $50.00

Pat stated that the next meeting will be on July 24 at 2 PM, hosted by the Cirinellies at
Forte Pizza in Randolph on Rt 10.

Meeting ended at 2:10 PM.



